
Auckland Unitary Plan
Mandatory Change to the Auckland 
Unitary Plan (Operative in Part) and 
Auckland Council District Plan – Hauraki 
Gulf Islands Section (Operative 2018)

The National Policy Statement on Urban 
Development 2020 directs the council 
to remove minimum car parking rate 
requirements (objectives, policies, rules 
and assessment criteria) by 20 February 
2022. This change is made without using 
the process in Schedule 1 of the Resource 
Management Act 1991 (RMA).

In accordance with section 55(2A)(b) of the 
RMA, the Auckland Unitary Plan (Operative 
in Part) and Auckland Council District Plan 
– Hauraki Gulf Islands Section (Operative 
2018) was updated on 11 February 2022 to 
meet this mandatory requirement.

The updated Auckland Unitary Plan 
(Operative in Part), Auckland Council 
District Plan – Hauraki Gulf Islands 
Section (Operative 2018) and background 
information may be viewed free of  
charge at the following: 
https://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/plans-
projects-policies-reports-bylaws/our-plans-
strategies/unitary-plan/auckland-unitary-
plan-modifications/other-plan-updates/
Pages/plan-updates-during-2022-.aspx

Dated 11 February 2022

Find out more: phone 09 301 0101  
or visit aucklandcouncil.govt.nz


